

Welburn Hall Weekly

Friday 11th June 2021

Dear Parents / Carers



Welcome back, we hope you had a lovely week off in this glorious weather and crammed in loads of fun things. Did you manage to do any of the activities that are shown in the word search?

Here is what we have been up to this week...

The college students have been learning how to "cut in" in their painting and decorating session in their Construction course. One of the students said "I would say that cutting in is hard but it is good and interesting"















The Catering group have been trying out hospitality training at York College this term. This has included providing customer service at the atrium food counter, setting up tables in the restaurant, participating in table service roleplay and preparing fruit cocktails - some great experiences and excellent work from all the students!





One of our Governors Reverend Sue Binks came in on Tuesday to do an assembly, which was the first in a very long time. It was absolutely lovely to be all together again. She talked about how we all work together no matter what race, shape, religion etc. She showed the children an example using skittles and water to prove that no matter what differences we have as individuals we still all merge together in the end.

The children also added their thoughts to a prayer tree.











Lower Semi-Formal have been enjoying the Summer vibes but still working hard. Ice lollies were definitely required whilst on their 'Out and About' session this week. In English they are looking at Non-Fiction Features and Texts and the children have created a very informative notice board. They have been making their own leaflets about how to stay safe in the sun too by applying lots of cream and drinking plenty of fluids.











At the Helmsley Bird of Prey Centre, the work experience team tried their hand at something different this week by cleaning out the King Vulture's enclosure, it was hard work but they did a thorough job and what a difference it made! Well done team.



Requests, Notices and Additional Information

For Lower Semi-Formal: Mr Western

Dear Parents/Carers and Staff

If anyone has a 'Girls World' hairdressing head they are willing to donate please it would be most appreciated as it would be helpful for careers and role play for some of the class students.

Summer Leavers Garden Party: Date to be determined

Volunteers wanted. If you would like to set up a stall with your child, know of anybody that would be interested in running a stall or anybody that would like to offer to provide entertainment/refreshments or prizes then please get in touch.

Pete Rigg: Years 13 and 14

For those students that are on residential next week please refer to the booklet that was sent to you via email at the beginning of the week, this will give you all the information

that you need to prepare your child. Drop off at school as usual on Monday morning and collection as usual on Friday. If you have not yet paid then please contact the admin team via the main line 01751431218

Polite Reminder: School nurse

If your child has a change in medication please ensure that you have updated their Medical administration and consent forms, these can be obtained from reception.

Please also continue to check your child's hair for head lice at least twice weekly.

If you have not received information regarding your year 8 and 9 children's upcoming vaccinations in July please ask Kim to forward the information.

Polite reminder: School lunches

Please check that your child's dinner money account is up to date. If you wish to verify any outstanding amounts please email admin@welburn-hall.n-yorks.sch.uk

School menu for next week is week 1.

That is all from us. Have a great weekend!